
  

  EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE -   10 JANUARY 2005
PART   I -   DELEGATED

6.  
  REQUESTED EXTENSION TO THREE RIVERS MUSEUM FACILITY


(CE)

  

  
1.
Summary

  This report requests the Executive Committee to agree to Three Rivers Museum taking over a further room in Basing House.

2.
Details

  The Three Rivers Museum currently occupies two rooms at Basing House: the room in which its artefacts are displayed to the public and a smaller adjacent room in which other artefacts are stored.  The Museum Trust has written to point out that, because of a chronic lack of space, it can now only accept the smallest artefacts and it is in a position of having to refuse important archaeological records (now stored in St Albans Museum). 

In order to create an environment suitable for interested parties to examine artefacts, the Museum has requested that it be granted the use of another adjacent room, which is currently used to house a TRDC server as well as miscellaneous small TRDC objects such as lights.

It has made no mention of any financial arrangement and it has assumed that the use of the room will be gratis and simply added to the current arrangement for the use of Basing House, which is a one year business lease dated 1 October 2004, expiring on 30 September 2005. 

3.
Options/Reasons for Recommendation
3.1
  It is understood that the room itself will be of little practical value to Three Rivers DC once the roofing repairs have been carried out and staff and members are able to occupy all the available space in Three Rivers House.  The additional room will improve the museum’s facility without detriment to TRDC.

4.
Policy/Budget Implications
4.1
The Council will lose the use of one of its assets for the period of occupation by the Museum.


  Staffing Implications
  
None.

5. Financial Implications

None.  Following the fire in Basing House, it was "opted to tax" in order to protect the Council's VAT position and any rent charged will now have to include VAT.  Instructions were received from Legal on 17 December 2004 to raise an invoice to the Museum Trust for £75.00 + VAT in respect of a new lease covering the period from 01/10/2004 - 30/09/2005.  The lease is in respect of rooms B5, B6 & B7.

6.
Legal Implications

The Trust   will require either a licence from the Council or an addition to the Business Lease to enable it to occupy the room.

7.
Equal Opportunities Implications  , Staffing Implications,   Environmental Implications, Community Safety Implications, Customer Services Centre Implications, Website Implications and Risk Management Implications

None specific.

8.  
Recommendation

That Three Rivers Museum Trust be granted a licence to occupy   one further room in Basing House.


Background Papers


  Letters from the Museum Trust dated 11 March 2004 and 18 November 2004.


Report prepared by:
Steven Halls, Chief Executive  

The recommendations contained in this report DO NOT constitute a KEY DECISION. 

APPENDICES / ATTACHMENTS

  None.

\\trdclgf1\group share\committee & dmu\executive\2005 01 10 agenda finals\part i - 06. requested extension to three rivers museum.doc

